Moose Lake Police Department

Darren W. Juntunen 600 Hwy 73
Chief of Police Moose Lake, MN 55767

Date: 01/24/2022
To: Congressman Pete Stauber

From: Darren Juntunen, Chief of Police

RE: Letter of Support for Improvements to Highway 73

It is my pleasure to write this letter in support of the proposed improvements to an
eight (8) mile section of Highway 73 south of Highway 210. As a former Lieutenant
with the Minnesota State Patrol and current Chief of Police for the City of Moose Lake,
| have responded to several crashes along this stretch of highway. Traffic safety is a top
priority for law enforcement and | fully support funding in the upcoming infrastructure
bill for this project.

Sincerely,

Darren W. Juntunen
Chief of Police



